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From Reverend Janet 
Dear Friends, 

 

As I write today I know that in August many of you will be enjoying a well deserved 

holiday and vacation.  Whether you like lazing on the beach, walking and visiting 

new places, or sports such as scuba diving(!), may the change do you good, and 

the rest be restorative. 

When Alistair and I visit other Churches on holiday, we always leave a small 

donation, and purchase a Parish Magazine to bring home.  Our small donation is 

probably a drip in the ocean of what is required for maintenance etc, but as they 

say, ñEvery little helpsò.  Sometimes we glean good ideas from the magazines. 

Long ago, holidays used to be Holy Days in the life of the Church: often a day off 

for family visiting, or time spent travelling away on a pilgrimage for blessing, 

healing and prayer. 

On 18th June, together with John and Sue Marsh, I set out with clergy and 

congregation members from St Guthlacôs Church, by coach, on a pilgrimage to 

Walsingham, Norfolk.  This little village in Norfolk became a holy place in 1061, 

when the Lady Richeldis had a vision of the Virgin Mary, who gave Richeldis a 

miniature of the house in Nazareth where Christ was brought up.  On the face of it, 

this sounds a strange thing to happen, but Richeldis was a devout woman, 

immersed in the Christian spirituality of the time, who decided to share her vision 

and found a house of prayer and the building of a holy shrine.  A spring of water 

erupted from the place of the vision, which was deemed to have healing 

properties.  It became a place of pilgrimage until the Reformation in the time of 

King Henry VIII, when the first Shrine was destroyed. 

In 1922 the then Vicar of Walsingham decided to restore the Shrine and, together 

with the Church, the Shrine, the lovely gardens and refrectory, there is much to 

experience.  Furthermore, the Greek Orthodox have a Holy Church in the Old 

Station: the Roman Catholic Church have 3 beautiful Chapels a mile down the 

road on the old pilgrims way, and there is plenty to see. There are many little cafes 

and some interesting shops in the village as well.  
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Central to the daily worship at the shrine, is the Midday Mass, and later in the 

afternoon a service of healing with sprinkling of water from the stream.  We all 

wanted to experience different things 

Personally, I went with an open mind, having been before on a family holiday in 

the late 1980s.  Back then I was a Mum with 4 children in tow, so it was a quick 

visit.  We lit candles, I remember, as a prayer, and wrote our names in a book of 

prayer requests .  The children got told off for swinging the thick red ropes which 

guided visitors around the Shrine. 

 Since then I have been ordained.  I knew that, as a woman priest, there had been 

difficulties with womenôs ministry at Walsingham in the past.  Although wearing 

clerical dress, I was only a pilgrim, and didnôt expect any particular recognition, yet I 

was greeted and acknowledged with genuine welcome. 

I would say that on the whole I am not moved by the spirituality including statues and 

artifacts, and I went prepared to see beyond my own personal taste in worship.  I 

was not disappointed, and found the preached message, and Eucharistic worship 

very moving indeed.  We were reminded that Mary said ñYesò to God as a young 

woman in a way that was to give her great joy as Jesus grew and developed, as well 

as immense sorrow when he was rejected and crucified.  

I have, in the past, found shrine, icons, statues and artefacts a little daunting, yet at 

Walsingham it was all part of the significant experience of the day.  We returned 

home in the early evening refreshed and thoughtful. 

Since then I have seen a recent TV programme ñTreasures of Heaven ñ, which had 

me spellbound.  It followed the course of mediaeval Christian spirituality through 

reliquaries of saints, and how they were, and still can be, important.  I was 

fascinated, and realised that many people are led in the faith by these things, as the 

well-known sister Wendy Beckett explained. ñIt matters not whether the artefacts are 

the actual ones from the time of the saint.  What matters is the connection with 

Christ through the example of the saint.ò 

So, I have recently learnt a thing or two.  Please forgive the long letter this month, 

but I thought I would share some of these things with you all. 

With all good wishes,  

Revd Janet 

.  
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In this Monthôs Priory News é 

Dear All, 

With the first 
monthôs Priory News 
now óunder our beltsô 
we are embarking 
on the August issue 
and we thank you for 
your continued 
patience and 

support.  Thank you to all those who have contributed to this 
monthôs Priory News.   

Join us as we travel around the country this month - Lincoln 
and Tewkswbury to visit the Cathedrals and to Whitechapel 
Bell Foundry with Anne Smart.   

We hope you enjoy the Rose and Sweet Pea Show report and 
photographs, so kindly supplied by our local Lord Lichfield, 
John Marsh.  Our front cover shows Beryl Willetôs prize 
winning display of roses. 

Kind regards, 

Caroline and John 
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Lƴ ǘƘƛǎ aƻƴǘƘΩǎ tǊƛƻǊȅ bŜǿǎ 4 

Church Calendar for August 5 

Registers for June 6 

Forthcoming Events 6 

Ask not for whom the bell tolls 7 

Rose and Sweet Pea Show - Thanks 8 

Grand Draw Results 10 

News from the Tower 11 

Raffle Co-Ordinator Appeal 12 

My First Service at Lincoln 13 

¢ƻƴȅΩǎ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭǎ 14 

House Group 16 

Priory Coffee Group 16 

Cooking with Margaret 17 

Maxey Art Show 17 

Rotas for August 18 

Readers and Readings for August 19 

And just when you thought .... 19 

.ƛǎƘƻǇΩǎ [ŜǘǘŜǊ 20 

Why not try Margaretôs sausage and apple plait  
for your summer picnic menu(P17). 

A wonderful day was had by all ï enjoy the 
memories with our Rose and Sweet Pea Show 
Photographs (P9). 

Deepings United Charities information (P19) 
Anne strikes it lucky with a visit to the Bell 
Foundry (P7) 

Cover Picture and all Rose and Sweet Pea photographs courtesy of John Mash 

Thank you to those who have sent in articles for Priory News. Contributions and suggestions are very 

welcome. Please let us have your prayers, poems, pictures, comments, reminiscences and anything else 

ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΦ NB: pictures containing recognisable children must be accompanied by authorisation 

to publish from their parents or guardians. We will not publish the names of children pictured unless 

specifically requested to do so by their parents or guardians. 

John Worthington, Cranmore Farmhouse, DSJ - Tel: 01778-343860 

priorynews@dsj.org.uk  

Please let us have your contributions for the September edition of Priory News BEFORE the 

deadline, Friday 19th August. Thank you for your help 

mailto:priorynews@dsj.org.uk
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Church Calendar for August  

4th  Thursday 9:30am Holy Communion 

 
   10:30am Home Communions 

5th  Friday 

Oswald King of Northumbria, Martyr, 642 

Practice Night: 

 
Choir Summer Break 

7:30pm Ringers 

6th  Saturday Transfiguration of our Lord 

  
12:00noon Wedding: Sarah Daniels and Benjamin Harper  

  
2:00pm Wedding: Natalie MeGraw and Nicholas Wilson  

7th  SUNDAY 
SEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (PROPER 14) 

10:00am Sung Eucharist 

8th  Monday Dominic, Priest, Founder of the Order of Preachers, 1221 

9th  Tuesday aŀǊȅ {ǳƳƴŜǊΣ CƻǳƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴΣ мфнм 

10th  Wednesday Laurence, Deacon at Rome, Martyr, 258 

11th  Thursday 
Clare of Assisi, Founder of the Poor Clares, 1253 

9:30am Holy Communion 

12th  Friday 

Practice Night: 

 
Choir Summer Break 

7:30pm Ringers 

13th  Saturday Jeremy Taylor, Bishop of Down and Connor, Teacher of the Faith, 1667 

  
1:00pm Wedding: Heidi Swift and Stuart Smith 

14th  SUNDAY 

EIGHTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (PROPER 15) 

8:00am Holy Communion (said) 

10:00am Sung Eucharist with Holy Baptism 

15th  Monday The Blessed Virgin Mary 

18th  Thursday 9:30am Holy Communion 

19th  Friday 

Practice Night: 

 
Choir Summer Break 

7:30pm Ringers 

20th  Saturday Bernard, Abbot of Clairvaux, Teacher of the Faith, 1153 

  
12:30pm Wedding: Emily Pym and Andy Elliott 

21st  SUNDAY 
NINTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (PROPER 16) 

10:00am Sung Eucharist 

24th  Wednesday Bartholomew the Apostle 

25th  Thursday 9:30am Holy Communion 

26th  Friday 

Practice Night: 

 
Choir Summer Break 

7:30pm Ringers 
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27th  Saturday Monica, Mother of Augustine of Hippo, 387 

  
1:00pm Wedding: Susan Wilde and Simon Lynch 

28th  SUNDAY 

TENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (PROPER 17) 

8:00am Holy Communion (said) 

10:00am Sung Eucharist 

29th  Monday Beheading of John the Baptist 

30th  Tuesday John Bunyan, Spiritual Writer, 1688 

31st  Wednesday Aidan, Bishop of Lindisfarne, Missionary, 651 

SEPTEMBER 

1st Thursday 
Giles of Provence, Hermit, c710 

9:30am Holy Communion 

  
10:30am Home Communion 

  
7:45pm Church Ladies Fellowship 

2nd Friday 

Practice Night: 

6:45pm Choir Practice 

7:30pm Ringers 

3rd  Saturday Gregory the Great, Bishop of Rome, Teacher, 604 

4th  SUNDAY 

ELEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY (PROPER 18) 

10:00am Sung Eucharist 

6:00pm Choral Evensong 

 

Registers for June     

 

Weddings:  We congratulate:                                Funerals:  We ŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ:         

4th Pau l Drew and Sarah Palmer  16th Henry Roland Jarman 

11th  James Tamburrini and Aimi Robinson    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forthcoming Events 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
The Fabric Committee are about to undertake work to tidy up areas around the church and address some 

of the issues raised in a recent survey.  We are trying to arrange working parties through August and 

possibly September to focus upon the external work whilst the weather is fine.  ANY VOLUNTEERS WILL BE 

MOST WELCOME.  Please contact the church wardens if you are able to help.  Many thanks for your 

continued support.           Adrian Hallam 

/I¦w/I [!5L9{Ω C9[[h²{ILt 

The new session will begin on Thursday, September 1st  with an Opening Service in the Church at 7.45 pm 

followed by a buffet in the Church Hall. 

JUNIOR CHURCH 

Junior Church will resume on Sunday, September 11th at 9.50 am in the Church Hall. 
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Watching the joyful goings-on at Alistair`s bell-ringing `construction` from my eyrie (selling 

raffle tickets) under the yew tree at the recent Rose and Sweet Pea Show I was taken back 

some 40 years. 

At that time I owned two retail shops in Essex and most Wednesday afternoons (early 

closing day ς remember those?) I would head towards the East End of London to visit my 

various warehouses.  Driving down Whitechapel Road I would pass the Whitechapel Bell 

Foundry and promised myself that, one day when I had some spare time, I would knock on 

the door and go in. 

Eventually that day dawned.  I parked outside the building (no problems in those days) and 

knocked boldly on the front door.  Said door was opened by a very charming man who 

asked what I wanted.  Boldly I told him of my promise to myself that, when I had time to 

spare, I would knock on the door and ask to look around the Foundry.  He smiled kindly and 

told me that they did conducted tours on a Saturday.  I smiled back and told him that I 

worked on Saturdays and couldn`t make the tour but I was here now (his lucky day!).  I 

promised that I wouldn`t touch anything and wouldn`t get in anyone`s way but please, 

please, please would he let me come in ς I was so interested. 

Bless him, he must have cottoned on quite quickly that I wasn`t going to be dissuaded from 

my intention ς he smiled and said he would show me around personally (I believe he was 

the Manager or the owner). 

The first thing I was shown was the templates for the Big Ben bell which stand each side of 

the front door.  Wonderful.  I was then taken all around the building (which I believe was a 

coaching inn before it became a bell-foundry in the mid-sixteenth century) .  I was told how 

the moulds used to be made from London clay and horse-dung from the brewery just down 

the road.  Saw the molten metal being poured into a mould, watched a bell being tuned.  In 

the courtyard in between the buildings lay peals of bells from all over the country ς waiting 

to be tuned or re-hung.  He was able to tell me where each set came from. 

The sets of handbells were on display upstairs and I was very amused to see the carved 

wooden name plates on the wall ς one for each of the departed workers (he said his was 

probably under the bench awaiting the day) 

Elf and Safety would doubtless not allow me to wander as I did then ς to come so close to 

the various processes and climb rickety stairs and tread uneven floorboards but  the 

memory of that wonderful visit so many years ago is (dare I say it?) as clear as a bell 

Anne Smart     
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ROSE AND SWEET PEA SHOW ς THANK YOU 

²Ŝ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ wƻǎŜ ŀƴŘ {ǿŜŜǘ tŜŀ 
Show. 

We thank God for giving us an afternoon of coolness and brightness. 
And we give thanks for all those who helped in any way towards 

ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭΧ 
 

For those who assisted in the preparation and the setting up 
For those who ran and helped on stalls 

For those running the activities for children 
 

For the Rose Queen and her attendants 
For those who organised the horticultural show in church. 

For those providing refreshments and for those who served them 
 

We give thanks for those who organised the raffle and those who so generously gave prizes 
for the Grand Draw, both from within our congregation and without and for those who 

bought and sold tickets. 
 

For those who made announcements and those who gave us sound. 
For those who manned the car park ensuring that our neighbours were not inconvenienced 
and for the representatives from St John Ambulance whose services were, thankfully, not 

required 
 

We give thanks for all who entertained us both in the arena and in church 
For those who entered the competitions just happy to take part. 

And for all those who merely came to watch and to enjoy 
 

Mostly we give thanks that we had the opportunity to bring those in our community and 
beyond to witness the life of the Priory Church here in Deeping St James. 
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Rose and Sweet Pea Show Grand Draw  

ï June 2011 

The prize winners are as follows: 

1st  £100 cash Julie Cooper 
2nd M&S Hamper Sue Arnold 
3rd £50 John Lewis Vouchers Goodliffe 
4th Burghley House family ticket Brady 
5th Meal X 2 at Maharanis Mrs Willett 
6th Hanging Basket M. Johnson 
7th Fairtrade Hamper Bridgeman 
8th  Tolethorpe Tickets Phillips 
9th 5 bottles wine Warrick 
10th Original framed painting of an iris Patrick Knight 
11th 4 bottles wine in basket Ann Bennett 
12th Bird feeder/seed Maurice Crunkhorn 
13th £10 Stamford Arts voucher P Hurst 
14th £10 Boundary fish voucher I. Macdonald 
15th £10 Tesco voucher K. Browning 
16th Linfords fish & chip voucher Maurice Crunkhorn 
17th £10 Tesco voucher K. Browning 
18th Bottle wine D. Forster 
19th Cake slice S. Nott 
20th watch &bracelet set M. Brady 
21st bottle wine (red) M. Ashton 
22nd necklace P. Ready 
23rd Bottle wine (Turner Road) Jane Knight 
24th  4 sets of earrings Loiselle 
25th Box Biscuits E. Horder 
26th bottle rose wine D.Templeton 
27th scented cushion A. Payne 
28th Tin of Belgian biscuits Ted Fisk 
29th Eau de toilette M. Fisher 
 
Our grateful thanks go to all those who contributed towards and donated prizes. 

This includes the following companies - Burghley House, Maharanis, Swines 

Meadow Farm Nursery, Stamford Shakespeare Company, Vine Farm, Boundary 

Fish Restaurant, Linfordôs fish and chips, the landlord of The Goat PH and 

Tescos. Also the following individuals and groups ï The Ladiesô Fellowship, Mrs 

Doris Bellairs, Mrs Beryl Willett, the Gammans, John Fisher, the Bennetts, Mrs 

Jessie Turner,  the Spratleys, Morag Roberts and, last but not least, the Marshes. 

Thanks also to the Hallams and Tim Hitchborn for spending time sourcing prizes 

and to John Fisher and Philip and Liz Spratley for their help this year. Our  

 



 
11 

 

apologies if weôve missed out anyone ï we can assure you that weôre grateful for 

all the help that has been given. 

A lot of people commented on the number of good quality prizes on offer this year. 

Indeed we sold out of tickets ï and could have made even more if there were 

more to sell. So can we make a plea to anyone who does not manage to sell their 

tickets beforehand to hand them in another year so that we have the opportunity 

of selling them on the day.  

Thanks must also go to Anne Smart and to John Fisher for manning the raffle stall 

on the day. Sue couldnôt have managed without them.     

The raffle raised £1,026 ! 

Sue & John Marsh  

 

 

 

  
               News from the Tower 

4ÈÅ ÒÉÎÇÅÒÓ ÆÅÌÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ !ÌÉÓÔÁÉÒȭÓ -ÉÎÉ "ÅÌÌ 2ÉÎÇ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ Ȱ2ÏÓÅ ÁÎÄ 3×ÅÅÔ 0ÅÁ 3ÈÏ×ȱ  

this year was a great asset.  Thank you Alistair.    

 

                                 

The raffle was a success with the prizes either grown or produced by past and 

present bell ringers.  Many thanks to Pete Collins for the fuchsia which was our first 

prize. It was nice to see that the local schools also took part in the central 

entertainment.  Thanks to the schools that took part and well done. 

Mike Gentle 
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The Raffle Co-ordinator ï someone new please! 
 
I have now been involved with the Grand Draw for 5 years ï the first two  assisting 
Alison Warrick and since then being responsible for the Grand Draw. This includes 
sourcing prizes, getting the tickets printed and distributed, getting the stall ready on 
the day and distributing the prizes afterwards. 
 
I want to hand this over to someone new. I work over 50 miles away and have a 
busy day job. It is extremely difficult for me to find time to approach local companies 
and to source prizes and, indeed, to fit in what needs done to get the raffle to run 
efficiently as Iôm just not around during the week. 
 
Please could someone take this over from me? If youôre local you, no doubt, have 
contacts that I havenôt got and new ideas as to what to source for prizes. We had a 
good range of prizes this year but seeking out prizes needs to be taken forward by 
someone else. John and I would assist, if required, and there are others who would 
help as well. So you would not be by yourself ï as I was when I took over from 
Alison. However, if no one steps forward to act as the main co-ordinator then the 
Grand Draw may well not run next year ï and that would be a major loss of revenue 
to the church as the Grand Draw generally contributes a third of the overall takings 
at the Rose and Sweet Pea Show. 
 
If youôd like to discuss what is involved John or I can be contacted on 01778 347330 
or on dsj.marshes@btinternet.com. 
 
Susan Marsh 
 
 

MY FIRST SERVICE AT LINCOLN CATHEDRAL 

Prior to moving here I had not been to 

Lincoln Cathedral since 1976, when 

Alistair and I visited Lincoln one 

Saturday on our motorbike!  When I 

mentioned this to Niccy Fisher, she 

ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ L ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ά9ƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ 

by the College of Canons of the 

Venerable Christopher Lowson as 

Seventy-second Bishop of Lincoln, 

followed by Choral Evensong, on 10th 

WǳƴŜ нлммΦέ  L ǊŜŀŘƛƭȅ ŀƎǊŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƻΦ  ²Ŝ 

set off: Niccy, myself, Martin and Revd Janet Beadle (from Thurlby). 

mailto:dsj.marshes@btinternet.com
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As Niccy and Revd Janet Beadle, being Canons of the Cathedral, are members of the College 

of Canons, they were to attend the election.  Martin and I had tea and cake in a local pub, 

and then attended Evensong after the election. 

I knew that the process of appointing, electing and licensing a Bishop is complicated to 

follow, and I was intrigued to simply follow the process of election, although not present to 

see it all, but it was all printed in the booklet before the following service of Evensong. 

The Canons entered the Chapter house in procession, each going to their appointed place.   

After a formal welcome and introduction, 

Chapter Clerk, holding the citations, read the 

certificate confirming they have been carried 

ƻǳǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ /ƻƴƎŜ ŘΩ9ǘǊŜ ŀƴŘ [ŜǘǘŜǊǎ  

Reccommendary were read out.  A roll call was 

taken, and absentees confirmed.  The First 

Schedule was read, and signed, followed by the 

second schedule.  The Bishop was elected: the 

Canons concurred, and each one signed.  The 

third schedule was read, and more documents 

signed.  Prayers and The Grace concluded the 

proceedings. 

The choir led the College of Canons into the 

Cathedral singing the plainsong Te Deum 

Laudamus, and the Dean published the election 

to the congregation.  

Following this, 1662 Book of Common Prayer 

Evensong was a delight to listen to and 

participate in: a marvellous act of worship, which 

lifted the soul beautifully. 

As Revd Janet Beadle spent some time ministering in the Archdeaconry of Barking, Diocese 

of Chelmsford, we had a good natter about Essex on the way home.  Thank you very much, 

Niccy, for suggesting that I should come. 

Revd Janet.  
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Tonyôs Travels  

In which Tony continues his Tewkesbury Saga, visiting the abbey and musing on the 

building and its contents. 

So, after last monthôs diversion to the Libyan desert, back to tales of old 

Tewkesbury, or at least our recent visit there.  First impression on walking into 

Tewkesbury Abbey was of a beautiful and 

harmonious composition of form, space and 

light.  The Norman columns along the nave 

are massive, reminiscent of Durham 

Cathedral or even the Temple of Karnak in 

Egypt.  The building is truly magnificent in 

every way and contains numerous medieval 

church monuments, including of course the 

one we had come to see, the tomb of Hugh 

Despenser óthe Even Youngerô.  Remember 

him?  See Juneôs edition of the Priory News.  (Hello, Iôm Hugh, this is my son the 

Younger and this is my grandson the Even Younger.  Iôm delighted to say I have just 

been blessed with a great-grandson; we havenôt decided what to call him yet.)   

It was worth the trip, the effigies of Hugh the Even Younger and his wife Elizabeth 

Montacute lie beneath a late decorated canopy, reputedly one of the finest in 

Europe, a veritable wedding cake of tracery in stone.  So, having paid our respects 

and saying how sorry we were to hear that he died of the Black Death only a couple 

of years after his heroics in France we moved on to another remarkable monument, 

the cenotaph of the last Abbot, John Wakeman.  This depicts the partly decomposed 

cadaver of a monk covered in vermin, snakes, frogs, rats and snails, all feasting on 

the corpse (what would you like for Christmas my lord Abbot?  Oh, I donôt really 

know, something useful that will last, how about a nice monument, nothing too 

frivolous mind.)  Of course it is a memento mori, a sobering sight and I would 

definitely recommend viewing it after the picnic (at least an hour after) rather than 

before, unless you are starting a diet.  I suspect that the vicissitudes of 

commissioning a work like this have not changed much down the years: 

Scene:  The Abbotôs private closet.  He is cheering himself up by planning his death.  

Some sort of monument is on the cards.  Enter a chiseller:  the abbot speaks:  óNow 

sirrah canst thou give assurance of delivery by Michaelmas in accordance with ye 

price and description agreed heretofore?ô 
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óWell, I dunno, rats is no problem ócept for the tails, but I donôt do toads ócos theyôre 

unlucky.  I can manage a frog ï no oneôll know the difference ï and I can do snails, 

but thereôs a problem with the small print in the contract.ô 

óHow so, pray?ô 

óI canôt read.ô  

óNo further excuses or delay, let it be agreed, put all in place with my servants for 

speedy expedition, now despatch, despatch and be about thy business.ô 

Scene:  The Abbotôs private closet, two weeks before Michaelmas.  Enter said 

chiseller.  The abbot is furious, drums his fingers on the table and speaks through 

clenched teeth:  óWretch, I have summoned thee hither yet again for I suffer great 

displeasure at thy conduct.  What further paltry excuses must I now endure at thy 

hand?ô 

óNot excuses my lord, facts:  You canôt get the marble, the first lot had to go back 

ócos it was cracked, thereôs storms in the channel now and the roads are all blocked 

with fallen trees and pilgrims, the wifeôs got the sweating sickness so Iôve got no one 

to do the heavy lifting or sharpen the chisels and on top of that Iôve got to look after 

óer and the kids.  I canôt get credit since the moneylending crisis, prices are going up 

everywhere, have you seen the price of bread, donôt you know thereôs a plague on?  

Iôm doing my best, itôs the will of God.   Tell you what, Iôll throw in an extra snail and 

a snake, really disgusting, youôll love it, no extra charge.ô 

óAway wretch, how darest thou talk to me about the will of God, thy payment shall be 

discounted, thou shalt receive no further commissions from my hand and thy guild 

shalt receive full report.  Canst thou at least vouchsafe that when ye work is finished 

ótwill look truly dreadful?ô 

óEr, yes, I think I can promise that.ô 

óAnd date of delivery?ô 

óI reckon Ash Wednesday if all goes well and your secretary doesnôt keep changing 

the specification.ô 

Exit chiseller in haste, closely followed by the abbotôs boot.  

And so on to another remarkable monument near the altar, the chantry chapel built 

by Lord Edward Despenser, on the top of which is a kneeling effigy of Lord Edward 

in full armour and at prayer, facing the altar.  Presumably at the time Lord Edward 

reckoned that if he got himself in pole position near the altar, spent money on the 

church and became a fully paid up member of the chantry classes he could save 

himself a few trillion years in purgatory.  I wonder if the abbey sent renewal notices 
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to his descendants:  (We have been reviewing the sins of Lord Edward.  Further 

instances of cruelty and slaughter have come to light as a result of which we regret 

to inform you that your premium this year is increased to three sovereigns.  Please 

remember that the value of chantry can go down as well as up and past 

performance is no guarantee of future forgiveness.   We assure you of our 

continuing attention to all your chanting requirements.  Why not join our óSponsor a 

Relicô Club?)  Alas, within a couple of 

centuries the abbey was dissolved by 

Henry VIII and Lord Edwardôs invest-

ment was terminated.  

Much more could be said about this 

beautiful abbey, its monuments, its 

stained glass etc. but why not visit the 

abbey if you can, or at least visit its 

website. 

Now the final mention, I promise, of my infected hand.  Seven months after the 

infection it works, though not as freely as before, and I can shake hands without 

wincing.  However the nerves at some of my fingertips still seem to be dead which is 

rather disconcerting.  I know that like all men I must die some day but I hadnôt 

anticipated doing it by instalments. 

Tony Masters  

 

 

 

House Group  

7:30pm Wednesdays 

at 45 Crowson Way, 

DSJ. 

All welcome! 

 

Priory Church Coffee Group  

 

Dates of Future Events for your diary  

 

22
nd

 September �² Coffee Morning  

1
st

 December �² Christmas Coffee Morning  

 

Hope to see you there!  

 

Carole Mills (Secretary)  

The founders' and benefactors' book of Tewksbury Abbey 


